
Orange Peel 
Rotary Club of Orangevale 
District 5180 
Feb. 11, 2022 Meeting   
 
 

Welcome on Zoom 
--Kirk, Dianna, Bert & Sue 
 
--Guests – Richard Droese 
 

Announcements 
--Dennis S reminded Board Meeting Tues, Feb 15  
--Fireside Chat, Tuesday, Feb. 22 6pm at the Chamber Office 
--Orangevale Park & Rec. Board expressed thanks for the grant to put in the exercise equipment 
--Richard Wolff’s Dad Passed away.  A card will go around next Friday 
--Food Bank, we had 11 volunteers and a very busy morning.  Assisted over 40 families with 11 of those new sign ups.  
We keep working and supporting our neighbors! 
--Wednesday, Feb. 23 will be a Clubrunner training on zoom.  Check in with Dennis on how to learn more. 
--David passed around a Orangevale Rotary Club Memory book to help everyone appreciate all that we can do.  He is 
especially looking for YOUR ideas on what you think our community needs in the coming year.  Now is your chance to 
share your thoughts!!!! 
--Don R. reminded all about the Dine Around Feb. 17 at 5:50 at the Palms.  Then to continue on calendar updates, be 
sure to note Tuesday, March 17 at Out of Bounds. 
--Russ said he is still in need of 8 more speakers to get to the end of the year…so who do you know???  Also, the Texas 
Roadhouse BBQ Fundraiser is Wednesday, April 20.  He is looking for Auction Items (it will be done by sealed bid).  
Values at $100 is needed.  We need EVERYONE to step up to the plate on this.  Selling tickets is critical.  It’s not like the 
crab feed where we work all night….so now… 1.  You Know the date.  2. Russ can tell you who you sold crab feed tickets 
to in the past…so you know who to contact.  3.  Checks are made payable to Orangevale Rotary Charitable Fund…so you 
know that.  What else do you need…ASK…ASK…ASK…NOW! 
--Lorie shared that landscape help is needed for Larry Field’s new home.  You may remember, his mother, Sue Field 
spoke to the club in December.  He has ALS and is a decorated Vet.  The Date is Saturday, Feb. 26.  I’ve attached a photo. 
--Bud Walmer is moving into a new facility on Saturday, Feb. 26.  This promises to be a much better match for him 
--Ann said RYE host families are still needed for the next Rotary year.  Prez. Dennis is the first host family. 
--Speech Contest is March 8.  We have 6 applicants.  Talk to Ann or Jeff on how you can help. 
--Steve said early March should be concrete for the exercise equipment.  Help is needed.  It will have to cure for three 
weeks before equipment can be installed. 
--Flag ceremony in front of Dezy’s place on Monday, Feb. 14 at noon 
--Don R. is asking for wine for a wine raffle for the drive thru BBQ on April 20.  Let him how you will support this effort.  
Again, don’t be afraid to ask your wine friends for a donation!!! 
 

Prospector –Mitch led off by looking for easy money…Steve was fined for traveling to Hawaii, if you didn’t attend the 
Best of Orangevale….there were lots of others!  Happy fines including Mairy is traveling in the RV, Deanna is also 
traveling for two weeks to Texas, Phyllis thanked Mairy for fixing a vest for her, Eileen received two awards at the Best 
of Orangevale, for Best Restaurant and Best Lunch! 
 

Speaker 
Jeff Duvoll, hails from the Rotary Club of Point West.  He is involved with an international project called Camp Hope 
which our club is supporting.  He supports an extremely impoverished area in Baja Mexico (about 200 miles south of TJ) 
near the Pacific side.  Volunteers try to help with overwhelming health needs but they also try to help kids who drop out 
of school, teaching kids also about Human Trafficking and addictions.  They also teach workshops on leadership and 



employment.  They are really helping to break the cycle of poverty.  Over 600 volunteers go over the summer.  All skills 
are needed.  If you’re interested in traveling there.  Russ has his contact information 

 
Raffle   
With 10 balls and $38 in the pot, Steve missed his chance.  Just as well, it wouldn’t have covered enough of what a meal 
cost in Hawaii for an entire family! 

 
Upcoming Speakers for February 
--Feb. 18 – Horacio Oroteza speaking about his life 
--Feb. 25 – Steve Blair talking about Rotary House 
--Mar. 4 – Jim Cassio talking about Friends of Lake Folsom & Natoma 
--Mar. 11 – Nick Anderson talking about Orangevale Farm 
--Mar. 18 – Bob Clouse talking about the Orangevale Grange 
--Mar. 25 – Phil & Donna Horner talking about Family Search 
 

Jobs for Next Week 
Greeters – Patty & Steve (be there at 6:30am 
Invocator – Patty 
Vocational – Prez. Dennis 
Raffle Ticket Seller – Steve (be there at 6:30am) 
 

Thought for today…February is the month of Hope 
 “The shortest day has passed, and whatever nastiness of weather we may look forward to in January and 
February, at least we notice that the days are getting longer.” –V. Sackville-West  
 
 
 
Pictures following thanks to Bob K.  
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